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March 7, 2005

Individual Submission to Federal Tax Reform Panel

To: The President's Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform

The current system of tax collection is seriously flawed. As of this writing, I have spent over 

twenty hours compiling the necessary information for my CPA, who will in turn charge 

$1200.00 to complete and file my tax return.  As a new micro-business owner this is 

devastating. These hours should be focused on my business, NOT managing a tax file. As a 

Sub-Chapter S Corporation, the tax laws are too confusing to allow me to complete my own 

return. And, even if I was able to understand it, I would not have the ability to complete the 

form in a timely manner.  Even today, I was required to file an automatic extension since I 

had not completed the compilation of necessary materials. A monumental waste of my 

limited time.

My filing status is single, no dependents. It should be needless to elaborate. 

As in the case of my business, I find it necessary to occasionally delay the purchase of 

equipment since it must be amortized over years of deductions instead of immediately being 

considered as a necessary business expense and deducted in total, in the tax filing for the 

year of purchase. Medical deductions are disallowed unless they have reached a massive 

"out of pocket" payout. Even this is only allowable for filers who itemize. An absolute 

travesty. 

My hope would be that the Federal Tax Reform Panel could develop a program such as The 

Fair Tax Proposal, a consumption tax, in which each and every citizen would share equally. I 

do not purchase new automobiles, those who do are better able to afford a consumption tax. 

Groceries and necessities are a different matter and under the Fair Tax Proposal as I 

understand it, each citizen would share equally though the line of poverty would be more 

reflective upon those who are less able to afford the expenditure. 

A consumption tax would include every person, citizen or not and all would contribute as to 

their means and use; even criminals and those who operate outside the current tax system. 

Elimination of the current tax system would apparently result in an immediate thirty percent 

increase in each payroll recipient to be offset only by a proposed twenty-one to twenty-three 

percent sales tax. The mathematics alone indicate an immediate minimum seven percent 

increase in net pay. The results of a net gain each payroll period, of up to nine percent would 

result in an immediate upsurge of revenue poured into our economy. 

The Federal Tax Reform Panel should strive to educate at the most elementary level, each 

and every wage earner and tax payer. It must be communicated on a level that can be clearly 

understood.  It must be communicated firmly and repeatedly. Please help us.

Thank you,

Richard Keith Bedsole

Hiram, Georgia    
